COUNTRY CLUB HILLS CIVIC ASSOCIATION OF FAIRFAX, INC.

October 20, 1956

Report by the Secretary

The next meeting of the Country Club Hills Civic Association of Fairfax, Inc., will be held October 25, 1956, Thursday night, at the Layton Hall School at 8:00 PM.

REPORT OF NOMINATING COMMITTEE

Pursuant to the direction of the President of the Country Club Hills Civic Association, Inc., and powers implicit in the Charter of the organization, a series of meetings were held during the month of September 1956 and the following nominees named for Fiscal Year 1957:

For President: Mr. Bud Callison

Mr. Richard Hausler Mr. Robert Oremland

Mr. Bill Charin For Vice President: Mr. John Alexander

Mr. Earl Baker For Treasurer:

Wr. Stewart Anderson

Mrs, Ann Byer For Secretary;

Mrs. Carolyn Schweitzer

For Section Representative:

Section I Mr. Logan Hysmith

Mr. Jack Garwell

Mr. Haward Lawson Saction II

Mr. Jos Bowman

Lt. Col. Gerald Jorgenson Section III

Lt. Col. David Guy

Mr. Ed Tierney Section V

Lt. Col. Paul Long

Lt. Col. Warren Brockman Lt. Col. Herbert Ladd

Nomination from the floor Section VI

The members of the nominating committee present were:

Lt. Col. L. M. Jarcho Lt. Col. W. Mason Commander E. Speidel Mr. Ed Tierney

TELEPHONE DIRECTORY

The new edition of the Country Club Hills Telephone Directory is now being distributed. The directory will be given without cost to all members of the Civic Association but the amount of \$1.00 per copy will be charged to all non members. If you have not yet received your copy call Martha Tilton at CR 3-0677.

Tribute should certainly be given to the hard working committee who made this excellent directory possible. Cur thanks to Martha Tilton, Marion Woods, Mary Martha Donnahoo, Francis Alexander and Anita Coffelt.

STREET SIGNS

Just a few words of appreciation to the group headed by Lt. Col. Eill Mason, who have made it possible to again read the street signs in the community. They did a fine job of repainting.

HALLOWEEN PARTY

On Halloween night there is going to be a big parade in Fairfax sponsored by the Court House Square Business Men's Association and all PTA's and Civic Associations in the Town of Fairfax. The parade begins at 7:30 PM at the Post Office to Route 23? - to 236 to Bank lot and hence back to Post Office. All of the streets will be blocked off. There will be refreshments and favors for the kiddies and prizes for the best costumes, etc. Everyone do try to go. Let's have a big turn out.

NEW YEARS EVE DANCE

Pat McMann and her entertainment committee are hard at work planning another gala New Years Eve Dance. Old Coach Inn will be the site again this year. It should really be a ball - bigger and better than last year - champagne at midnight, breakfast at 1:30 AM and dancing until dawn. There will be more information at a latter date but it would be wise to start making plans for there will only be 150 tickets sold. Watch for the opening of ticket sales on first come first served basis.

CAR POOL WANTED

Mr. Fred S. Magnusson - 206 Park Hill Place - is interested in a car pool to the Commerce Department - 14th & Constitution Avenue. His hours are 8:30 until 5:00. Anyone interested please call Mr. Magnusson at CR 3-4296.

Del Stanbury Secretary